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Club News                                                       Murray Sanders  

The  Annual General Meeting  was held , as usual ,  at the Ass agay  Hotel on 

Saturday,  12 March , 2016 .  The meeting was attended by 31 members with 
eight  apologies received.  Murray Sanders was elected C lub President with  

Beth McLeod as Hon or ary Treasurer and James Voortman as Hon orary  
Secretary .  The following committee  members were also elected.  

 
Jan Phelan  - Conservation  

Clem Rob ins - Meets  Convener  

Trevor Johnson  - Rock  and Sport  Climbing , Mountaineering  

Gavin Ra ubenheimer  - Rescue Convener  

Rikki Abbott  - July Camp Convener  

Sonja Hoffman - Hiking  

 

Many of our 300 odd Club members may not be familiar with our Committee 
Members who perform sterling service on our behalf.  Th ree of them are  

illustrated below.  The remaining Committee Members will grace this space in 

subsequent newsletters.  

    Murray Sa nders       Beth Mc Leod         James Voortman  
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¶ Club Adminstrator:   After very many years as 

Club Administrator, Anne Rod well, ably supported 
by her husband, Fred , has finally succeeded  in 

stepping down.   Whilst she has attempted to bow 
out on several previous occasions , her amazing 

administrative talents have resulted in an 

ov erwhelming pressure for her to retain her 
portfolio.  Now she has finally said, "So far and no 

further ."   Her onerous duties hav e required the 
services of no fewer than four other Club members 

to take over various aspects of the duties  that she 
has previously dealt with single -handedly .  Anne, 

we cannot thank you enough  for y our years of sterling service .  Saying 
"Thank you." seems  embarrassingly inadequate.  

¶ I nformal Meeting :  An informal meeting  was held before the AGM with 
the express purpose to discuss the way forward for the Club in these modern 

times.  Many new and exciting ideas were thrown around.   It is going to be 
up to the  new  Committee to start implementing some of these ideas, 

including a move to more digital communication, on - line advertising and 
strategies to increase attendance and encourage youth at Meets.  

¶ Sale of Mont eseel Hut :  Approval for the proposed sub -division  was 

obtained but not registered to avoid unnecessary transfer duties. An e -mail 
was posted to the clubôs e-mailing list proposing the sale of the hut.  Two 

responses were received from members.  The subdivision will be registered 
with the sale.  A prefere nce was expressed for a buyer who was prepared to 

pay a nominal lease to cover the cost of rates on the undeveloped portion 
and the maintenance of this portion.  

¶ Rezoning of Land Use at Monteseel:  Notification was received from the 
Ethekwini Municipality a bout an imminent re -zoning of the land areas around 

and including the Mont eseel Cliff Line.  The land is to be re -zoned from 
Municipal General  Use to Conservation Area.   The MCSA  KZN supported the 

change on condition that it did not affect the access and climbing on the cliffs 
nor the cliff - line Servitude.  The Municipality expressed that neither would be 

affected.  

¶ Berg Cableway :   Jan Phelan, with assistance of Steve Cooke , has drafte d 

a letter on behalf of the KZN Section that will be sent to the Minister of 

Economic Development, Tourism and Environmental Affairs.  A visit was 
made to M nweni to get endorsement from the AmaZizi people who are local 

residents and opposed to the cableway development as it will thwart local 
conservation and tourism development plans.  The letter will also be copied 

to UIAA and UNESCO and other international stakeholders that the club has 
identified.  Latest news is that a conference on cableways is planned for 3rd  -

5th  April.  None of the known stakeholders such as local community and user 
groups like MCSA have been notified of this meeting.  Another initiative that 

has been discussed at committee was to prepare a general position 
statement on the matter of cableways in southern Africa and specifically in 

conservation areas.  Jan has consulted during the year with Ilan Lax and 
members of Ezemvelo on this.  Various articles have been sent to , and 

published by , local newspapers expressing the views of the MCSA against the 
Cableway.  
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¶ National Rescue Meet :    The MCSA KZN Section  hosted the bi -annual 

National Rescue Meet based at  Restmount  near Drakensberg Gardens and it 
was a resounding success.  46 rescue team members and 4 aircraft provided 

by SAAF were able to fly multiple simulated rescue exercises  over 3 full days.  

¶ Cencom Voting Rights:  There has been a proposal by MCSA Central 

Committee (Cen com) to change the voting rights of Sections.  In the current 

system there are some apparent anomalies which give the minority sections 
disproportionate voting power.  Cencom proposes a voting system in which  a 

sectionôs voting powers are directly proportional to the number of voting 
members.  At the AGM, members voted in favour of the changes.  

¶ Cambalala Update :   The road up Mike's Pass is only accessible to club 
members who have Cambalala bookings .  The access road is not accessible 

to  the general public, tourists  or club members without Cambalala bookings.  

¶ Finances :   A stable financial year was had, with gains from the KZN 

Ezemvelo Wildlife Grant, the Cambalala Hut bookings and Mont eseel Hut 
rental exceeding the expenses of the C encom  levy, insurance, sponsorship 

and admin costs.  

¶  In Closing :  Steve Cooke expressed the great appreciation of Club 

members for Gavin Raubenheimer's sterling performance as stand - in 
President during the previous year whilst, at the same time, fulfilling his 

equally demanding role as Rescue Convener.  Ed . Comment:  Some folk go 

far beyond the call of duty!  "Good on ya Gav."  

¶ Members hip Changes :   Sonja Hofmann , Kerry Hunter , James Meredith 

and  Son ya Reid  have recently joined the Club.  Caleb Wang was made an 
Honorary Member for his services in Mountain Rescue.   We wish them all a 

long and fruitful membership and look forward to any contributions they 
have to offer.   The following members have resigned: Felicity Kromhout, 

Joshua and Elisti McMinn, Allen and Liz a Petrie, Robert Sprouse.  
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Secret Valley  - Garden Castle Area            by  Sonja Hofmann  

6 - 7 February, 2016    

I am a newbie to Pietermaritzburg, but not to the Drakensberg, so I decided 

to get back to the 'Berg as soon as possible and head to areas where I had 
not been before.  

First on the list, in February, was a hike into the Secret Valley at Garden 
Castle.  A group of eleven, consisting of colleagues and Couch -surfers, set 

out in glorious  sunshine.  This was the first time that most of them were 

experiencing the Drakensberg, and they loved it  - the stunning scenery, our 

lunch spot with super slide and pool and the night time starry , diamond sky.  

After a good deal of bundu  bashing -  the rest of the party was convinced we 

were lost and were secretly (or not too secretly )  cursing .  I was greatly 
relieved to eventually locate Secret Cave.  Some of the assembled company 

vowed to  never leave the overhang again, others managed to drag 
themselves to a ñbathò before indulging in their dinner.  Even though it was 

not Christmas, I had brought along ingredients for Glühwein .  This caused 
much  dismay to  the German and Czech members of the party, but I think it 

always gets coldish at night in the Berg and the crowd appreciated it.  After 

the red wine had been finished, a second attempt was made with white wine 
(erroneously bought)  good -humouredly spiced with peppermint tea  - an 

experiment not to be  repeat ed.  

After t he hike out on Sunday, and a climb that felt like attempting Everest, 

we popped past  Engag ement and Sleeping Beauty Cave s and s tor ed them in 
m ind  for future hikes .  Along the way we and swam in a pool filled with ice 

cubes - or at least that is how it felt.   The guys loved the 'Berg, but 

disagreed on my ñbeginnersò rating of the hike.  However, they were keen to 

join in again.  

Thanks to Ratnesh Sharma and Steve Cooke for the photos.  
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Kamberg                by  Sonja Hofmann  

(5 -6 March 2016)  

For March I identified another hike, this time in in the Kamberg  area , with 

the additional aim of finding some cave paintings.  A few of the preceding 
hikers joined again and I was chuffed with the attendance of the MCSA 

legend, Steve  Cooke.  His navigational skills, (I'm into maps) and his stories 

of ñthe good olô daysò added great value to our trip.   

Once again, in true Drakensberg style, swimming and bundu -bashing was on 

the agenda.  But we navigated amazingly and found both the rock art 
shelters we had hoped for (Christmas and Willemôs) as well as  our overnight 

shelter, Sinclairôs Cave.  This cave is luxur ious .  I t has a shower and bath 
right in the entrance  - the downside  being the  inhibiting effects on skinny 

dipping.  Evening entertainme nt  included Glühwein, sup plemented with a 
communal dessert (while lamenting the increase in obesity rates) and a 

laughing game of ñ30 Secondsò - with some hiking members high on pain 
medication for their battle injuries.    

The hike out on Sunday was much quicker, as we had less need to take out 
the map every so often (the frequency of  seeing the map pop out of my pack 

had been disconcerting to some of the group on the previous day). The 
obligatory swim was ticked off by all, although some needed a walking stick 

crutch by then.  

This weekend was once again a chilled time in the outdoors , enjoyed by all 
participants. I  ôm looking forward to more Drakensberg times - join me!    
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Dry Mouth Guild ï Monteseel         by Cesar de  Carval ho 

28 February, 2016    

February 's DMG was an eclectic affair  held at 

Monteseel.   The turnout consisted of beginner 
climbers, some new to trad leading, 

convalescing 'hard men' and fun seekers.   The 

group consisted of Carl Dreyer, Amber Burnett, 
Karen Miller, Neil Williamson, Tony van Tonder 

and Hallam Payne.   Amongst the trad leads 
done  were: Zig Zag  (11), Republican (12), No 

Feet (13), Horizontal (14) and some muscle 
flexing on top rope ;  Think (16), Tears Behind 

Your Eyes (18), Pub Lunch (19), Powder Finger 
(22), and Child of Darkness (25) were all 

attempted with varying degrees of succ ess.  

Karen Miller on Republican (12)  

Photo: Cesar de Carvalho  
 

 
Hike to Mzimkhulwana Hut ï Cobham  Area        by Carl Dreyer  

13  - 14 February, 2016   

Over the weekend of 13 -14 February two members and three guests hiked to 
Mzimkhulwana  hut via the Giantôs Cup trail.  Both days were very hot and 

the hikers enjoyed the relatively flat terrain!   On the way to the hut on the 
Saturday we stopped to check out Bath Plug cave and its pool of 

disappearing water.  This visit to the cave was inter rupted by some thunder 
and rain which got us moving along rather quickly towards the hut with the 

inclement weather hot on our heels.   Once at the hut there was much lazing 
about with one of the party 

taking a solo stroll towards 
the Bamboo Mountains.  An 

afternoon swim and further 
lazing about capped off the 

dayôs activities.  That evening 
most of us opted to sleep out 

on the veranda  due to the 

heat but were soon chased 
into the kitchen area by a 

massive downpour.  The usual 
snoring and poor sleep 

followed.   The next day was a 
relatively  uneventful with a 

quick,  hot march back to the 
cars and the  promise of a 

shower and  milkshakes (or 
beers )  looming large.  

        
 Photo: Carl Dreyer  

  


